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Redvers School Hosts Terry Fox Run 
Submitted 

 

On September 27th, students in Kindergarten to Grade 12 from Redvers School participated in their annual Terry Fox 
Run. This year, students and staff raised more than $3700 for the Terry Fox Foundation. 



A HUGE  THANK YOU 
to all of the businesses 

who have supported this 
month’s Newsletter!  

 

Without your support, we 
would not be able to 
provide this service 

free of charge!  
 

THANK YOU! 

Huntington Society of Canada 

volunteer Barbara Dennis has 

Amaryllis for sale. The annual 

campaign begins in October and 

lasts until the bulbs are gone. 

There is a limited supply – 

reserve yours today! Please text 

or call Barbara (306-575-9498) to 

arrange pick up. The Huntington 

Society Amaryllis bulbs are 

$15.00 each and of the Orange 

Sovereign variety. All funds over 

and above cost support the 

worthwhile work of the Society 

providing support, care and 

research for HD 

sufferers and their 

families. 

What kind of witch likes the beach? 

A SAND-witch 



Christmas is Coming 
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth 

 

There I was, blissfully enjoying the cooler fall days and crisp autumn evenings, when someone shoved the term 
“Christmas shopping” in my face.  How dare they yank me out of my favorite time of the year, spin me around, and 
boorishly point out that the days are ticking by.  How rude. 
 

The snow that just barely missed us these past few days hasn’t made anything better.  Obviously we need to ‘get into the 
mood’. 
 

There are several types of Christmas preparers.  There are the ‘done by June’ folks: they are just so on top of stuff.  They 
know not to brag about it around me and my procrastinating friends.  We tend to act a lot like sore losers in the middle 
of November when the Christmas goodie-two shoes only have a few cards left to write. 
 

There are those who are organized enough to have made a list – they know exactly what they plan to give everyone on 
their list; it’s just a matter of finding it.  I’m not a fan of these people either.  I tend to fly by the seat of my pants.  Any 
type of organization makes me feel uncomfortable.  Well, maybe that word should be ‘unworthy’.  Well, definitely 
‘uncomfortable’.   
 

And then there are the ‘last minute crazies’; they seem to be able to make the resulting panic work in their favor. 
Although my approach is a combination of all of the above it can’t be said that I manage success with any. 
Yes, there have been years when I have been inspired by the perfect thing for someone early in the year.  I’ve bought it, 
patted myself on the back, and then took it home and put it in my safe place.  One of two things happens immediately 
afterwards – I either forget I bought the gift, or can’t recall 
where my safe place is. 
 

I have sat down and tried to draw up a list of who I’m buying 
for on one side of the paper and what my gift ideas for them 
are on the other side.  There has never been a year when these 
two sides end up even.  Even with just our family of four kids 
to buy for there was always one who I had loads of great ideas 
for and one who I couldn’t think of a single thing. 
 

Obviously this has left me in ‘last minute crazy’ territory many 
times.  Panic isn’t my forte, either. 
 

Thankfully my transition into grand motherhood has allowed 
me to soften up on gift associated guilt.  It’s not a competition.  
The things I give these days hopefully bring smiles of 
satisfaction more than squeals of short-lived gratification.  As 
a kid, I always thought the saying “it’s the thought that counts” 
was lame, but as an adult I am a believer.  If someone has 
taken the time to think of me, notice some small thing I enjoy, 
and honor me with it, however modest, that gift is precious to 
me. 
 

With that in mind I want to remind everyone that in the next 
few months there is ample opportunity to find these kinds of 
gifts.  Check out the many craft sales and trade shows coming 
up on the calendar: October 6 in Pierson, Manitoba, October 
28 in Reston, Manitoba, November 3 the Moose Mountain Air 
Cadets will have their Christmas in November on the 3rd at the 
Rec Center here in Redvers, and  Alida has theirs scheduled for 
November 18.  There are, no doubt, others I’ve been unable to 
track down, but keep your eyes open for them and support 
your local economy!   

 

Across 
1. "Who ya gonna call?" 
2. Orange and makes great pies 
3. What is given at the door 
4. Accomplished Broom Pilot 
5. What a skeleton is made of 
6. Something a ghost says 
 

Down 
1. These are spirits with  

 

unfinished business 
2. What you carve out of a 
pumpkin 
3. What you say on Oct 31 when 
you knock on the door 
4. Something that might be in 
your closet 
5. What you put on Halloween 
night 



FCC Donates to Redvers School 
Submitted 

 

Pictured on the left, Vanessa Kirkpatrick, Relationship 
Manager Associate on FCC, presented a cheque for $1000.00 
to Bryce Birch, Vice Principal of Redvers School,  as part of 
our Drive Away Hunger Program. The money will be used to 
help with their breakfast program that is provided at the 
school, for kids who come to school without breakfast or 
lunch. 

Advantage Coop Lumber  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North Star Cellulose 
Blow-in Insulation  

 

12.99 per bag and free 
rental of blow-in machine 

 

Wood Stove Pellets now in stock  
 

See Doug and Wes 

 

Our Lady of Fatima 

Fowl Supper 

Redvers 
 

Sunday Oct 28th 

Starting at 4:30. 
 

Take outs available. 

Everyone welcome. 

Answers located on back page. 









Redvers Recreation Center News 
Submitted 

 

I get asked all the time… There is enough 
work at the Recreation Centre to keep you 
busy all day? This makes me chuckle every 
time I get asked. Our facility is a one stop 
shop, pool, ice surface, curling rink and ball 
diamonds. There is something for every 
season and all these areas require work and 
there is always something to do. This time of 
year is obviously my busiest season with 
preparations for the ice and getting the 
building back into shape for the many 
hockey players and out of town teams to 
come and use our facility. The ice plant gets 
turned on October 2nd and the chaos begins. 
It is not small undertaking to get the ice in 
each year; it’s my favorite and least favorite 
all in the same breath. With the cooler than 
usual temperatures is sure to help our ice 
making process.  

This year though it’s a little more exciting for 
me around the centre, the hockey buzz is all 
I hear about but my mind is still on the pool 
season. There is a lot of action happening 
right now with the pool project well on its 
way. Western Recreation started the dig on 
September 17th and has been moving quickly 
to get what we can do before the weather no 
longer cooperates for them.   

With all the activity that goes on around the 
Recreation Centre, also comes the task of 
fundraising for our facility in order to give 
our community and surrounding area the 
quality facility that we get to call home. This 
month we have a couple of dates for you to 
mark on your calendar.  

October 6th @ 7pm – Splash for Cash Bingo! 
Come out and bring the entire family for 
your chance to take home the jack pot of 
$25,000. This will be a great night for 
everyone! Lots of games to be played with 3 
big blackout bingos to end the night! If you 
don’t have a dabber don’t you worry I’ve got 
you covered, haven’t played bingo in years, 
don’t fret I have fool proof diagrams for you 
to follow!! Come out and have some fun!   

October 26 & 27 – 4 on 4 over 19 hockey 
tournament. Last year was our first attempt 
at this tournament and I was told we HAVE 
to do it again so here it is. Get your gear 
ready and get your team entered for the 
tournament!  

WORD LIST 
 

turkey 
family 

autumn 
blessings 
thankful 

feast 

gobble 
bountiful 
pumpkin 

pie 

gather 
cornucopia 

friends 
stuffing 



Redvers Early Learning Childcare Centre News 
Submitted 

 

The Redvers Early Learning & Child Care Centres have been a busy place these past few months. We have had our new 
sidewalk and gazebo installed!! Next phase is black dirt and more grass planting! Thank you to the Redvers Swimming 
Pool for allowing us to enjoy the pool one afternoon a week throughout the summer. We had a great time! We also 
enjoyed attending the summer reading program at the Library. 
 

This fall you will see us heading to the library on Thursday mornings to enjoy story time.  
 

Our Family Halloween Dance is set for Saturday October 27th.  Look for more details online and from posters that 
will be hung up in the community. 
 

We have also set the date for our 5th Annual Spring Fling Family Dance!!  Saturday April 27th, 2019 
We are so excited about this years Super Hero Theme!! You can dress as your favorite super hero or you can come in 
your fanciest outfit whichever you chose.  We will have more details coming out soon! 
 

A few informational tidbits about licensed child care: 
 

Did you know that bringing your children to a licensed childcare facility 
enhances social development in children of all ages. 
• We provide three balanced meals a day from the Canada Food guide.  
• The staff are educated in early childhood education. 
• There is no 'down time', which means we are open everyday Monday to Friday 6:30am-6:30pm. If a staff is away or 

sick your children still attend as we have others to take that age of children. 
• We have enhanced staffing, which means that if a child needs a little more attention one day we have the ability to 

spend that one on one time without worrying about the other children not receiving attention. 
• Programming is done to suit the abilities and ages of all children. 
• Licensed child care is income tax deductible, which benefits you at year end. 
• Children that attend licensed childcare are better prepared for kindergarten and other social settings. 
 

Contact the Centre for more information. 

REDVERS AG EX TRADE 
SHOW 2019 

 

 The Redvers Ag Ex committee is 
pleased to announce that the show 
will be will held on Thursday, April 

11th 2019 from 10-4pm.  
 

Anyone wishing to receive a 
registration form or have questions 

please email Ann @ 
Redversagex@hotmail.com. 

 

We are in search of a GROUP or 
BUSINESS to serve a noon MEAL to 

approximately 300 people. If 
interested please email with price 

and a menu. 



Do you have an event 

coming up in October?  
 

We would love to hear about it!  

To submit a write up, free of charge, 

contact RedversNews@gmail.com 



Redvers Library News 
Submitted 

 

My favorite month has finally arrived!!!! Candy, costumes, spooky, sweaters, 
hot soup, hot tea and good books!  How can you not love October?!?! 
 

Our Virtual Reality makerspace for the month of September was a total hit! 
We had 75 people come through to try it out!  So much fun.  If you didn’t get 
a chance to come down and try it, fret not, it is back for the month of 
December as well.  Another hit in September was our Mandala stone 
workshop with Ashley Clark.  There were some beautiful mandalas made!!   
 

On to October! Our annual Library Tea is coming up on Thursday, October 
18th from 1:30-3:30. So join us for a cup of coffee and a dainty and help us 
celebrate 45 years of Library service in Redvers.  A silver collection will be 
taken and the monies raised will go back into our many programs!   
 

Next up is Halloween!  As per usual, we have our Halloween poster 
fundraiser!! If you have mobility issues, are working and unable to hand 
out candy to Trick-or-Treaters on Halloween night, or live on the farm 
and want to contribute, please consider donating to the Redvers 
Library poster fundraiser!!  For a suggested donation of $15-20, you can 
purchase a poster which you can hang on your door on Halloween so Trick-
or-Treaters know you have already contributed to their Halloween fun! 
Proceeds go towards treats for all of the Trick-or-Treaters that stop by the 
Library on Halloween and towards our regular programming costs! 
 

Speaking of Halloween, we have something new for this year!  In lieu of our preschool party this year, Kristin Dumaine 
of Dumaine Photography will be taking FREE Halloween costume pictures from 4:00-5:00pm!  Anyone that books a 
Christmas mini session with her that day is going to get an awesome deal too! So be sure to stop by the Library to 
warm up those fingers, stop for a pee break, get a picture taken and take a treat home with you too! Michelle will be at 
home handing treats so stop by and say Hi to Roanne, who will be filling in for the night. 

Why do fish live in salt water? 
Because pepper makes them sneeze! 







News From The Golden Age Center 
Submitted 

 

The Golden Age Centre invites you to take part in some 
of our activities. We play cards every Friday afternoon, 
and invite anyone to come join us for cards, lunch and 
laughter. The men play cards most mornings and 
afternoons as well, so feel free to stop in and check it 
out. We are starting to have senior dances once a month. 
October 19th is our next one. Join us for live music, 
dancing and lunch from 7:00 – 9:30 p.m. Some nights we 
may have a DJ. Come on out and shake a leg. Once 
again, we would like to extend a big thank you to all of 
the individuals and groups who have donated money to 
help us out in any way.  



Haven Happenings 
Submitted 

 

Like everyone else in the area, the residents here at RHC are feeling deflated with the onset of the wetter/cooler 
weather. Trying to remember the wonderful temperatures of July and August and even early September requires a 
gigantic effort when all is grey and damp. 
 

Attempting to dispel the gloom, volunteer Linda Jeffreys’ Forward in Motion program continues as she is able to 
volunteer her time. We so appreciate her willingness to give of her time.  
 

Sukkot, (pronounced sea-coat), the Jewish Festival of Booths Sept. 23-30, which we attempted to learn about and in our 
own way celebrate was another avenue to divert attention away from the ‘wet’. 
 

September end brought an unexpected guest bearing gifts. Gwen Arthur on behalf of the Redvers Adult Drama Club 
came to drop off a very generous donation of $1000 to the residents of RHC and the Activity Department. Thank you 
very much Redvers Adult Drama members – much appreciated! 
 

Many thank yous to all those who purchased raffle tickets last month. Our ‘Harvest Raffle’ basket of home canned goods 
was won by Denise Belisle. Congratulations Denise! 
 

Anything for Alzheimer’s event October 3, 2018, “Doughnuts and Coffee´ we trust will also be well attended and since 
this goes to press before the event: “Thanks for coming out!” 
 

Our destination challenge for October is East Coast Canada. Are you from the Maritimes? or have spent time there? 
Please consider volunteering an hour of your time to bring the Maritimes to us here at the Haven. Call or drop in and 
speak to Barbara. 
 

October’s line up of entertainers (whom we are all very grateful for) include: Len’s Band on the 2nd, Phil Wilk on the 
4th, Sharps ‘n’ Flats on the 11th, Sinclair Singers on the 14th, Keith Olsen on the 16th, Ed James on the 24th, and the 
Happy Wanderers on the 26th.  The public is welcome to attend any and all performances and we thank you for doing 
so, however, we do ask for a monetary donation please to defray our costs. All performances start at 2:30. 
 

The Activity Department wish each and all a very Blessed Thanksgiving weekend complete with gathering families and 
safe travel near and far. 

How did the farmer 

count his cows? 

With a COWculator! 

What do porcupines 
say when they kiss? 

 

Ouch! 
 
 

When is a baseball 
player like a spider? 

 

When he 
Catches a fly. 

 
 

How you keep a bull 
from charging? 

 

Take away its 
credit card! 



Redvers Adult Drama Club Donates to Local Organizations 
Submitted 

 

It is with great pleasure that the Redvers Adult Drama Club has chosen to donate to five local organizations this fall.  
The Club has been raising money for the last three years to aid in the repair of the Redvers Arts Centre, which, 
unfortunately, could not happen due to it being structurally unsound.  So, the good that came from that is that we, the 
drama club, have some funds to share with the community.  
 

Our donations, this fall, have gone to:  The Golden Age Centre - $1000.00; The Piecemakers Quilt Club - $1000.00; The 
Redvers Haven Activities Department - $1000.00; The Redvers Agricultural Society - $1500.00; The Redvers Fire 
Department - $3000.00.  All those involved in these groups have given selflessly over the years to our community, so it 
makes us happy and proud to be able to give back to them. 
 

The Redvers Adult Drama Club is currently getting ready for its 4th annual production Nov. 29, Nov. 30 and Dec. 1 at 
the Redvers Recreation Centre.  The play is a comedy called Crazy Ladies.  Written by Devon Williamson, it is a story 
about five friends who get together for a long overdue reunion.  Crazy things will happen when these five friends hit 
the stage.  Join us for an evening of laughs and socializing with your neighbours and friends and help us to raise funds 
for the Redvers Pool Project and other worthy organizations. 

Above: Lorainne Dumaine, Shirley Hansen, Marguerite Boutin, 
and Marge Garnier receive a cheque for $1000.00 - a donation to 
the Golden Age Centre from Jocelyne Toms and Gwen Arthur 
representing the Redvers Adult Drama Club. 

Above: The Redvers Haven Activities Program received a 
donation of $1000.00 from the Redvers Adult Drama 
Club.  Pictured here from the Haven are Bob Mills, Len 
Batke, and Lise Lemieux receiving the cheque. Also in the 
picture are Barb Denis, Activities Co-ordinator and Gwen 
Arthur representing the drama club. 

Above: Brad Hutton and Wes Malin receive a cheque for 
$3000.00 - a donation to the Redvers Fire Department from Gwen 
Arthur representing the Redvers Adult Drama Club. 

Lorainne Dumaine, Merle Pittet, Doris Lauritsen and Marge 
Garnier receive a donation of $1000.00 to the Piecemakers 
Quilt Club from the Redvers Adult Drama Club. 
Representing the drama club is Jocelyne Toms 

A big thank you to all of the organizations and individuals 

who submit news and make this newsletter possible.  



THIS SPACE COULD BE YOURS!  
 

CONTACT US! 
 

redversnews@gmail.com 

 

Redvers  

United & Lutheran Church Services 

 

Every Sunday 

 @ 10:00 a.m. 

 

October Services located at 

Danniverke Lutheran  

Redvers Health Foundation News 
Submitted 

 

On September 28th, Greg Ottenbrit (Minister of Rural & 
Remote Health), Dan d’Autremont (MLA Cannington) 
and Ministerial Assistant Carter Zazula met with 
representatives from the Rural Municipalities of Antler, 
Reciprocity, Storthoaks, Mount Pleasant, the Village of 
Storthoaks and the Towns of Redvers and Carnduff to 
discuss options available to increase services at the 
Redvers Health  Centre including offering more Primary 
Care Services and Telehealth.  The intent being that the 
availability of additional or increased services would 
allow the Physicians to complete an initial review of a 
patients file with a specialist, therefore reducing the 
number of  times a patient spends travelling to urban 
centres. The Board will be having ongoing discussions 
with the Minister with the intent to have changes in place 
in the near future.      
 

Just a reminder that the Redvers Health Foundation 
fundraiser is being held on Saturday October 13th. All 
funds raised are used for the benefit  of the Redvers 
Health Centre.   

Pictured Left to Right: Minister Greg Ottenbreit, Brian 
Chicione, Spence Sutter, MLA Dan d'Autremont 

Left side of board: Corrine Orsted-Bulbuck, Richard Chicoine, 
Minister Ottenbreit, Tyler Arthur, Kim Carlsen, Spence Sutter, 
Dr. Christine Hill, Brian Chicoine; Right side of board: MLA 
Dan d'Autremont, Clint Paton, Verdeen Matthewson, Marc 
George, Ron Henderson, Ann Wiszniak 







   THIS SPACE COULD BE YOURS!  

EMAIL US AT REDVERSNEWS@GMAIL.COM FOR MORE INFORMATION 

Business & Community Excellence Awards  
Thank You Sponsors! 

Submitted by Redvers Economic Development 
 

Nomination forms and criteria for the 2018 Business & 
Community Excellence Awards will be released in next 
month’s issue of Covering the Corner. We are excited to 
recognize the efforts of businesses, organizations and 
community members who make our community the great 
place that it is. 
 

We would like to extend a HUGE thank you to the following 
sponsors for supporting our 2018 Excellence Awards: 
 

Town of Redvers - Business of the Year 
 

RM of Antler – Organization of the Year 
 

Redvers & District Lions Club – Young Citizen of the Year 
 

We are still looking for sponsors for the following awards. The 
recipient of each category will be given an award in 
recognition of their excellence. Sponsorship of individual 
awards are available for $100. Tax receipts will be issued to 
those businesses, organizations and individuals sponsoring an 
award. 
  

For more details or if you have any questions, please contact 
Christina Birch at RedversEDO@sasktel.net or 306-575-6075. 
 

Business Person of the Year - This award recognizes a business 
person that exemplifies outstanding entrepreneurial spirit, 
strategic business thinking and notable business practices and 
achievements. This award also recognizes and celebrates the 
personal and generous contributions and the difference their 
involvement makes to the local community, all of which 
contributes to economic growth within the community and 
region. 
 

Citizen of the Year - Redvers & Area boasts an abundance of 
citizens who have made outstanding contributions to the 
community. This award is given to an individual, more than 21 
years of age, who exemplifies ongoing leadership, dedication 
and has a positive impact on the community and those who 
work and live here.  
 

Above and Beyond Award - The Above and Beyond Award is a 
prestigious award, rarely presented, that recognizes exemplary 
service. It is awarded to a business, organization or individual 
who goes, as the award suggests, goes above and beyond what 
would generally be expected.  



Volunteers Canvass  
Redvers & Area 

Submitted by Redvers Economic 
Development 

 

Thanks to the help from a group of 
volunteers, our New Resident Welcome 
Package is well underway! Volunteers have 
been canvassing the community throughout 
September and the beginning of October to 
collect information that will help us 
welcome new residents to the community!  
 

Businesses and organizations that are 
participating have been asked to fill out a 
one-page information form. There is no cost 
to having your information shared in the 
New Resident Package. It is our intention to 
ensure that new residents are made aware 
of all of the fantastic businesses (services 
and products) and organizations that are 
right here in Redvers & Area.  
 

Businesses are also offered the opportunity 
to include any promotional items they wish. 
Examples include “New Customer” 
coupons, loyalty cards, pens, magnets, etc. 
 

A BIG thank you to the community 
members who have volunteered their time 
thus far to make this possible: Linda Jeffery, 
Jennifer Martin, Renee Reimer, Melissa 
Toms  
 

If you haven’t been contacted by one of our 
volunteers by October 12th and would like to 
included in the New Resident Welcome 
Package, please contact us at 306-575-6075 
or RedversEDO@sasktel.net.  

Why are elephants 

wrinkly?  
 

Because they take too 

long to iron! 



A huge thank you to the following businesses and  
organizations who purchased ads in this month’s 

newsletter. Without their support, we would not be able 
to provide this service at no cost to the residents of 

Redvers & Area. 
 

Please make sure to thank them the next time you are at 
their place of business! Their support really does make a 

difference in our community! 
 

Advantage Coop Lumber 
Annette Carriere 

Bedrock Berries & Baskets 
Bill Murray 

Brad Bulbuck 
Community Futures Sunrise 

DynoVac 
Lynn Madsen 

Our Lady Fatima Catholic Church 
Purity Relaxation & Beauty Spa 

Redvers Art Center 
Redvers Drama 

Redvers Housing Authority 
Redvers Wildlife 

Redvers United and Lutheran Church 
Safety Source 

Today’s Electronics 
Town of Redvers 

Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter 
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by 
the Redvers Economic Development initiative. 
 
Our goal is to provide businesses and  
organizations with a low cost advertising  
option. The newsletter will be printed in black 
and white. Please keep this in mind when 
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour 
advertising/ sponsorship opportunities do 
exist. Contact us for more details! 
 
Designing and editing  is the responsibility of 
individual advertisers. For more information, 
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com. 
 
G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below. 
 
Classifieds: $5 (up to 200 characters) 
1/8 Page: $15 
1/4 Page: $25 
Half Page: $40 
Full Page: $70 
*Full Page Insert: $50 
 

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual 
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town 
Office by the newsletter deadline. 

 

November Print Deadline 
Monday, October 29th 

 

September Distribution Date 
Thursday, November 1st 

 
Email: RedversNews@gmail.com 

For more information on 
economic development in the 
Town of Redvers, contact the 

Economic Development Office at: 
 

Economic Development Officer 
306.575.6075 

RedversEDO@sasktel.net 
 

Follow us on Facebook at:  
Redvers Economic Development 

Redvers Business Group 
Redvers Community Organizations  

Classifieds 
 

For Sale: Honey for sale: fresh 
raw honey available in one kg 
containers. Call Lynn Madsen 
306-452-3878. Pick up at the 
farm or arrange for pick up in 
Redvers. 
 

Contact us at 
RedversNews@gmail.com 

to place your classifieds ad! 

Across 
1. ghostbusters 
2. pumpkin 
3. candy 
4. witch 
5. bone 
6. boo 

Down 
1. ghost 
2. jackolantern 
3. trickortreat 
4. skeleton 
5. costume 

Spooktacular Crossword 
Puzzle Answers 


